Minutes

Silver Lake City Council

Board of Adjustments

April 21, 1999

Mayor Roxanne Yurek opened the meeting of the Silver Lake city council acting as the board of Review at 6:30 p.m.

Present: Kieser, Marschel, Rannow, Wawrzyniak

Also Present: Brad Emans and David Easland, City Assessors, David Peck; City Administrator.

At the board's request, Emans and Easland made a presentation concerning the methodology behind their assessment process and the basic principles of taxation in Minnesota.

The following person's requested a review of their assessed property values and were heard as follows:

The motion was made by Rannow and seconded by Wawrzyniak to make no change to the assessment of the property petitioned by Loretta Schultz. Unanimous

The motion was made by Kieser and seconded by Marschel to make no change to the assessment of the property as petitioned by Ray Koktan.

The assessors informed Lance Mattson and Robert Sophowiak that forms would be sent to take advantage of rates for homes that were built previous to 1963 and have been recently remodeled or on properties with these homes receiving additions. 

The assessors agreed to review the assessments on a home as petitioned by Joe Bandas as to its current value.

The motion was made by Rannow and seconded by Kieser to lower the assessment on a parcel as petitioned by Doug and Barbara Dolezal with the assessors to determine the lower rate.  Unanimous

The motion was made by Rannow and seconded by Kieser to lower the assessment to ½ the current value on a parcel owned by Doug and Barb Dolezal, known as the old bait shop.  Unanimous.  It was determined to be questionable as to the ability to rebuild anything on the lot.

The motion was made by Marschel and seconded by Kieser to approve the value of the assessment to a parcel as petitioned by Jerry and Connie Jaskowiak to $120,000.00, a value determined by an individual independent appraiser . Unanimous

The motion was made by Kieser and seconded by Marschel to adjourn.

__________________________

    Roxanne Yurek/Mayor

ATTEST:______________________________


David Peck/Clerk-Administrator





SEAL:

SUMMARY OF BOARD OF REVIEW MEETING

On April 21st, the Silver Lake city council met as the Board of Review to hear petitions from city residents concerning their assessed property values.  City assessors Brad Emans and Dave Easland were present to explain the assessment process. Emans stressed that they do mass assessments, about 5,000 per year, as compared to specific assessments as do bank assessors who may do approximately 200 per year.  Statistics of interest included an increase of total estimated market value of all properties within the Silver Lake from $18,815,400.00 in 1997 to $22,238,800.00 in 1999.  New construction only contributed $472,100.00 to the $3, 423,000.00 increase.   

Related to the total increase, is the fact that, as a whole, property values in Silver Lake appear to be increasing faster than the assessors can keep track primarily due to the fact that they must use historical data on previously sold property of similar type with the next property of similar type selling for more.   City assessment is, by state law, based on the market value of the property.  In other words, the price at which one can expect to sell the property.  If the assessors, assess too low,  under 90%, of the total values within a city, the state board readjusts the assessments to those levels the board feels more appropriate.  Currently, Silver Lake is setting at an average of 81.6%.  An average derived from comparing actual property sales in 1998 to the market value on the assessment notice.  The term average is the statistical term that needs to be stressed.  A few sold closer to the assessed value or possibly lower and a few for considerably less than 80% which may explain why a sale your home or a neighbors does not precisely fit into this category.  

Essentially, increased valuations on properties do not have a significant effect on property taxes.  If all homes were increased by the 18.4 % needed to better reflect sales, the taxes on these properties would be similar, but the tax rate would decrease.  Taxes are based on the total levy set in December at the truth in taxation meetings.  Exceptions to this rule occur when a type of property increases at a greater rate than others, such as lake shore on a recreational lake.  Another increase comes at $75,000.  If a property was valued at 74,999.00 and was increased by the 18.4%, the increase would be at the 1.70% rate for that value OVER $75,000.00  instead of the 1% for values up to $75,000.00 for residential homesteaded property.  However, that 1.70% would be at a decreased rate.  The current rate for residential property is $171.71 per ten thousand dollars of assessed value (approximately, tax statements add assessments and others items such that this figure doesn't work out exactly).  If the city were all residential , the rate would decrease to approximately $150.00 per ten thousand if the values were increased by the 18.4%.  A smaller percentage of a larger number to meet the levy.  While this explanation is somewhat simplistic and the numbers may not be precise,  it is essentially correct.  

There were eleven petitioners at the meeting for seven different parcels.  Of these seven, three were voted to be lowered.  One due to an independent appraisal, and another on a lot that essentially could not be built upon.   The third one will be reviewed by the assessors and likely lowered.  The rest were not lowered at this time due to their similarity to previously sold units. 







